
 

 

15 January 2025 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Ofsted Inspection 
 
As you may be aware, Ofsted visited Glenmoor Academy in December to carry out a routine, 
ungraded inspection. Following this, we are very pleased to inform you that the inspectors 
confirmed that the school has taken effective action to maintain the standards identified at the 
previous inspection, during which the school was judged ‘Outstanding’. This is an excellent and 
highly deserved outcome for the school and a testament to the continuous hard work of students 
and staff alike. 
 
In the inspectors’ glowing report, students are praised for being “committed” and “successful in 
all areas of their learning”. It is particularly gratifying that students are said to feel a “strong sense 
of belonging” and are “proud to attend” Glenmoor Academy. Equally, the inspectors 
commended the “high-quality curriculum” which ensures that students are “extremely well 
prepared for their future pathways”. All students, including those with special educational needs 
and/or disabilities (SEND), are said to achieve “excellent academic outcomes” and to “thrive” at 
the school. 
 
In addition to a strong academic education, the inspectors noted the many extra-curricular clubs 
and activities on offer to students at Glenmoor such as choir, archery and martial arts. They 
likewise commended the school’s focus on developing students’ character and resilience, 
including through a vast range of leadership roles. We would encourage you to read the report in 
full which is now available on the school website.  
 
We would like to thank you for your ongoing support of the school and your child’s education. 
 
May we wish your child a successful start to the new term. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Sir Jon Coles Ben Antell 
Chief Executive Director of Secondary Academies 
 


